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Thursday, July 22, 2022

Via Electronic Mail
Enrico Villegas
Program Administrator
City of Lawrence
6 East 6th Street
P0 Box 708
Lawrence, KS 66044

RE: AT&T CEASE AND DESIST ORDER

AT&T has been made aware of several complaints received by the City of Lawrence about
AT&T’S fiber overbuild project in the City. While the fiber overbuild will bring much needed
enhancements to the community and create opportunities for economic growth, we
understand and take seriously these concerns. We are working cooperatively with the City to
address these concerns and enhance communication with all parties as we proceed with this
project.

Some of the actions we have committed to undertake include:
• participating in regularly scheduled utilities coordination meetings on this project
• meeting with our contractors to reemphasize the importance of 811 locate procedures

and City excavation requirements
• continuing to comply with all federal, state, and local laws and continue to require the

same from our contractors
• promptly addressing concerns brought to us regarding our contractor work on the

project
• working closely with other utilities to improve communication channels and address

issues quickly
• performing a field inspection of the existing fiber projects and correct any outstanding

safety concerns/property owner issues

We have been a valuable part of the Lawrence community for many years and we look forward
to continued dialog.

Sincerely,

/


